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SAINT ADRIAN SAINT ANTHONY 

OUR LADY OF GOOD COUNSEL SAINT KILIAN 

 
Rev. Timothy J. Hall, Pastor Pam Konz-Faith Formation…...483-2480  

PO Box 475, Adrian MN  56110 Leslie Slater-Faith Formation…926-5197 

Phone No. (507) 483-2317 Shannon Reker-4-Parish Bookkeeper…483-2319 

Email: stadrian@frontiernet.net Mary Krogman-4-Parish Secretary…483-2317 

 St. Anthony Office……….472-8262 

4-Parish Web Page: www.frontiernet.net/~stadrian

BAPTISM 

During Mass on the 

weekends outside of 

Lent; if outside of Mass, 

on Sunday afternoon 

only. If this is your first 

child to be baptized, you 

must meet with Fr. 

Timothy Hall for 

instructions.  Please call 

the St. Adrian Rectory 

Office at (507) 483-2317 

prior to setting the date 

of the baptism. 

MARRIAGE 

Please make 

arrangements at least six 

months in advance. After 

confirming the church 

date, your first visit will 

be with Fr. Timothy 

Hall. Please call the St. 

Adrian Rectory Office at 

(507) 483-2317. Marriage 

Preparation Course is 

required. 

  

mailto:stadrian@frontiernet.net
http://www.frontiernet.net/~stadrian


 

 

 

Tues.  5/15   8:30  AM  (L) Bob & Aggie Kemper Family 

(Eucharistic Adoration After Mass) 

Wed.  5/16   8:30  AM  (K) Donna Metz 

Thu.   5/17   8:30  AM  (A) Dorothy O’Toole 

Fri.    5/18   8:30  AM  (W) Heinrich Hakenward 

Sat.    5/19   5:00   PM  (L)  Clarence Reuter 

Sat.    5/19   7:00   PM  (K) Parishioners 

Sun.   5/20   8: 30 AM  (W) Leo & Catherine Persing 

Sun.   5/20  10:30 AM  (A) John Wieneke 

 

Sacrament of Confession 

   Half- hour before weekend Masses 

  

Sacrificial Giving – May 6, 2012 
Amount needed per weekend                           $3,844.00 

Amount given            $1,756.85 

Ministry Schedule: May 20, 2012: 10:30 AM 

Readers: David Eickhoff & Stacie Elias  

Servers:  Brady Lonneman & Taylor Recker 

Calendar Raffle Winner: May 6, 2012 Joe Scheidt 

      May 13, 2012 Bob Hoffman 

Council of Catholic Woman will be serving lunch at the 

Adrian Nursing Home after the 2:30 PM Mass on 

Sunday, May 13
th
.  Lunch Committee: Jane Heitkamp & 

Pam Konz. 

CCW members are asked to contact Pam Konz  

(483-2480) if they are able to work at the farewell 

gathering for Father Hall on Sunday, May 27
th
.  This  

will be a potluck which we ask you to bring a dish to 

pass.  Coffee and juice will be provided. 

Knights of Columbus:  The spouses of deceased Knights 

of Columbus members are invited to join the Knights of 

Columbus members and their spouse/guest for an 

Appreciation Streak Fry to be held on Thursday, May 17
th
 

starting at 5:00 PM in the church hall.  If interested, 

please RSVP to stadriankofc@iw.net or phone 507-483-

2494.   

Catholic Daughter of the Americas Court Santa Maria 
#247 will meet on Thursday, May 17

th
 at 1:30 PM at the 

Education Center.  We will honor our 50 year members 

and we will also vote for our new officers.  Lunch 

committee will be the CDA officers.  Please join us for 

this great achievement.   

Parish Finance Council will meet on Thursday, May 

24
th
 at 7:00 PM in the Parish Rectory. 

Pastoral Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 

17
th
 at 7:00 PM in the Parish Rectory. 

Annual Diocesan Appeal for 2012 has begun and our 

parish goal was set at $14,510.  Please help us reach that 

amount by generously making a donation.  Thank you to 

those who have already contributed.  You may donate on 

line at www.dow.org or additional envelopes are located 

at the entrance of the church. 

Rental of the St. Adrian Education Building will be 

done through Pam Konz in the Faith Formation Office.  

Call 483-2480 or 483-2835 when you would like to rent 

the building for family events, wedding showers and 

other gatherings. 

 

Sacrificial Giving – May 6, 2012 

Amount needed per weekend                         $2,106.00 

Amount given          $1,381.00  

Ministry Schedule: May 20, 2012: 8:30 AM 

Reader:  Jill Paulzine 

Servers: Jordan Bertrand & Andrea Fuerstenberg 

Eucharistic Ministers: Don Hendel, Cindy Penning, 

                       Gary Sieve 

Calendar Raffle Winner: Rich Hoffman 

Annual Diocesan Appeal for 2012 has begun and our 

parish goal was set at $6,690.  Please help us reach that 

amount by generously making a donation.  Thank you to 

those who have already contributed.  You may donate on 

line at www.dow.org or additional envelopes are located 

at the entrance of the church. 

Finance Council members: Please take note that the 

Finance Council meeting that was scheduled for Tuesday, 

May 8
th
 has been changed to Tuesday, May 15

th
.   

Parish Finance Council will meet on Tuesday, May 15, 

2012 at 7:00 PM in the Parish Center. 

Pastoral Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 

5, 2012 at 7:00 PM in the Parish Center. 

 

Sacrificial Giving – May 6, 2012  

Amount needed per weekend                           $1,296.00 

Amount given                                                   $1,121.00 

  Liturgy of the Eucharist 

   St. Adrian 

 Our Lady of Good Counsel 

  St. Anthony 

mailto:stadriankofc@iw.net


Ministry Schedule: May 19, 2012: 5:00 PM 

Readers:  Deb Lutmer 

Servers:   Erica Diekmann & Brittney Loonan 

Eucharistic Ministers: Jeff & Jill Diekmann, 

            Mary Metz 

Calendar Raffle Winner: Veryl Stoffel 

Pastoral Council meeting is scheduled for Thursday,  

June 28
th
 at 7:00 PM in the Parish Rectory. 

Parish Finance Council will meet on Thursday,  

August 9
th
 at 7:00 PM in the Parish Rectory. 

The Rosary will be prayed on Wednesday evenings at 

6:45 PM, during the month of May at St. Anthony 

Church.  Please join the Catholic Daughters St. Bernard 

#886 as we dedicate this special prayer for all unborn 

babies in our Spiritual Adoption program.  Everyone from 

the 4-Parish Cluster is invited.  

Knights of Columbus will meet on Monday, May 21
st
 at 

7:30 PM in the church basement. 

Thank You:  The graduation class of 2012 would like  

to thank the junior class and their families, Nick Lorang 

& Jake Diekmann, for preparing such a wonderful meal 

after the baccalaureate Mass.  The punch, meal, and 

decorations were tastefully done. 

Congratulation:  Congratulation to Nina Weidert on 

being the recipient of the Earl Loebig Scholarship for 

2012.   

Birthday Congratulation:  Congratulation to Earl 

Erdman on celebrating his 80
th
 birthday on May 20

th
.  

May God always bless you and keep you!  

Annual Diocesan Appeal for 2012 has begun and our 

parish goal was set at $6,270.  Please help us reach that 

amount by generously making a donation.  Thank you to 

those who have already contributed.  You may donate on 

line at www.dow.org or additional envelopes are located 

at the entrance of the church. 

Fund-Raiser:  Please place your clean, aluminum cans 

from those graduation and summer parties in the wagon, 

located in the parking lot, for recycling.  All proceeds go 

towards general maintenance. 

 

Sacrificial Giving – May 6, 2012 

$235.00   (5 Envelopes) 

Ministry Schedule: May 19, 2012 7:00 PM 

Readers: Karen Honermann 

Servers:  Courtney Vaske & Cassie Fuerstenberg 

Eucharistic Ministers: David Brake, Lois Engels,  

            Vonnie Sieve 

Congratulation:  Congratulation to Dalton Jeffers on being 

awarded the Wendell Loosbrock Scholarship for 2012.   

St. Kilian Parish Pastoral & Finance Council will meet  

on Thursday, June 7
th
 at 7:30 PM in the school. 

Annual Diocesan Appeal for 2012 has begun and our 

parish goal was set at $2,530.  Please help us reach that 

amount by generously making a donation.  Thank you to 

those who have already contributed.  You may donate on 

line at www.dow.org or additional envelopes are located 

at the entrance of the church. 

 

 

Fr. Hall Farewell Party - A 4-Parish farewell potluck 

will be held for Fr. Hall on Sunday, May 27
th
 at St. 

Adrian Church following the 10:30 AM Mass.  Everyone 

is welcome - bring a dish to pass and your best wishes for 

Fr. Hall’s new assignment.  For anyone from any of the 

parishes who would like to help in the kitchen please call 

Pam Konz at 483-2480 to volunteer. 

Catholic Charities Annual Appeal:  This weekend, 

there was a special collection for Catholic Charities.  If 

you forgot your envelope, you may drop it off at either of 

the parish offices, mail directly to Diocese of Winona, or 

make a donation online at www.ccwinona.org .  Thank 

you for your generosity. 

Steubenville N in Rochester will be held July 13-15
th

.  

Registration cost is $50.  Please let Pam Konz know if 

you are ready to register.  For more information go to 

www.partnershipforyouth.org.  

Totally Yours (Totus Tuus) Summer Bible School 

registration forms were handed out to grades 1-4 at 

release time classes.  Please fill yours out and return to 

the Faith Formation Office listed on the form by May 

31
st
.  Registration forms are also available in the back of 

the churches or in the Faith Formation Offices.  Totally 

Yours will be held at Our Lady of Good Counsel July 15-

19 for grades 7-12 and July 16-20 for grades 1-6.   

 

 

 

  OF INTEREST TO ALL  

   St. Kilian 

http://www.ccwinona.org/
http://www.partnershipforyouth.org/


Quo Vadis Days are set. This year’s session for young 

men entering 9-12
th
 grades in the Fall of 2012 will be held 

June 12-15. We will focus on the vocation of priesthood 

and prayer, while including the usual recreational 

activities that have been a part of Quo Vadis Days from 

the beginning.  All forms needed for registration are on 

the diocesan website: 

http://www.dow.org/Departments/Vocations.aspx. The 

deadline for registration is June 9. 

The Diocese of Winona is sponsoring a Rosary Art 

Contest in conjunction with its summer event “Turning 

Our Gaze to Christ.”  Open to all Faith Formation and 

Home School students in grades 4-12, the contest 

challenges young artists to pray the Rosary and then 

create art based on the contest theme “Gazing on Christ 

Through the Rosary.”  Complete contest rules, entry 

forms, parent/catechist and student guides are available 

on line at www.dow.org.  Free admission to “Turning Our 

Gaze to Christ” is included with entry in the art contest.  

Contact the Office of Faith Formation at 
faithformation@dow.org or at (507) 858-1255 for more 

information. 

Respect Life –Happy Mother’s Day!  Two pro-life bills 

are currently making their way through the Minnesota 

Legislature.  Both are strongly supported by Minnesota 

Citizens Concerned for Life (MCCL), and would require 

licensure of abortion facilities and ban “webcam 

abortions” in which the RU486 abortion drug is given to 

pregnant women without a doctor being physically 

present.  Call your Representative at 651-296-2146 and 

your Senator at 651-296-0504 to urge them to vote to ban 

“webcam abortions” and to pass the abortion center 

licensing and inspections bill.  

Pathways TEC #61: We are now accepting applications 

for Team and TECites for Pathways TEC #61!  This 

next TEC will be July 20-23, 2012 at Holy Spirit Church, 

Rochester.  The Lay Directors are John & Nancy Hust 

and Spiritual Director is Father Andy Beerman.  Team 

applications are due June 15 with the team meeting and 

VIRTUS training being held on July 8
th
 at Holy Spirit 

Church.  TECite Brochures (applications) and work 

applications are available on the website at 

www.pathwaystec.org.  We are looking for someone 

who is fluent in Spanish to be a resource and act as a 

translator. Please note on your application if you can 

help with this. 

May Liturgy Schedules for St. Kilian, St. Anthony, and 

Our Lady of Good Counsel are at the entrance of church.  

Schedules for all 4-parishes are also available on our web 

page. 

 

God Is Calling YOU! 

It may not always seem like it, but the Lord has 

chosen each of us for a special vocation or mission. He 

has chosen us to be his followers and given us the gift of 

faith. There is a role in this world that only you can play; 

you are meant to make a difference in the lives of certain 

other people that will cross your path in the course of 

your life. We are called by the Lord to make a difference 

in the world of our daily, ordinary, normal existence. 

          Each of us is to be Christ's hands, arms, eyes, 

mouth and feet to those we encounter each day.   Some, 

of course, are called to the priesthood or religious life, 

some to be married – and therefore to become fathers and 

mothers who bring life to the world, and care for their 

precious gifts of children! All of us have a unique role to 

fill. We are now on the world stage, and for the brief 

moment of our lives on earth we are called to live in such 

a way that others are blessed by what we say and do. 

          Christ knew me before I was born. Even in my 

mother's womb, he already knew my name. (What a 

powerful reality to reflect on this mother’s day!) It is 

often humbling to realize how many lives would be 

different if you were not in the picture! We live out our 

great vocation as Christians – as Christ-bearers in the 

world, and we do this one person at a time. Each person I 

encounter is an opportunity to show love, or to practice 

patience, to listen, to forgive. At times the loving thing to 

do is to remain silent, to help, to heal, to share, or to cry 

with that person. We may never know how our lives 

affect others, but God knows, and one day he will show 

us, and we will be flabbergasted! What a great mystery! 

          May is a good month to reflect on the mystery of 

life, and to thank our mothers who answered the call to 

love and to bring love into the world with the gift of 

children. They brought us into this mystery. We thank 

them for educating their children in the faith with the help 

of their husbands. Mothers are gifts to us all because it is 

through the many things they do, great or small, God’s 

blessings reach us all. It all starts because somebody 

answered the call to: love one another as I have loved 

you! 

 

Happy Mother’s Day! 

 

Fr. Timothy J. Hall  
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